PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

September 19, 2012
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on September 19, 2012, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Tommy Burnsed, Chairman, presiding; Steve Brown; Larry Lynch; Tommy Powers and Mark Whitley.  
Also present were: Donna Pearson, Office Administrator and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Burnsed called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

Mr. Burnsed said Rod Wilson needed to be included on the agenda under personal appearances.

MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the agenda with the inclusion of Rod Wilson under personal appearances.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MINUTES

Mr. Whitley made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lynch, to approve the minutes of the August 15, 2012 meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

Mr. Brown arrived.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Whitley gave the financial report with discussion regarding how to budget for tap fees.  The customers pay a tap fee and the expense should be charged against that income.
MOTION

Mr. Powers made a motion to approve the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Brown with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

USDA SHACKELFORD ROAD
Ms. Pearson said the signs are up. The Shackelford Road well is being used in short phases to make certain that everything is working well and so there will be no interruptions in the service.

PERSONAL APPEARANCES – Rod Wilson
Mr. Wilson gave a report to the Authority Members on a water line that has had and continues to have maintenance problems.  He feels the line is being water hammered.  It blew 2 5/8 restraints on an elbow they had repaired.  Something is significantly moving that line to cause that damage.  His recommendation is to put a thrust block on the line.  It probably should have had one originally.

Discussions were held regarding the cause of the damage and the fact that the problem continues to exist.  Mr. Wilson suggested that Shane and Trent Turner would probably install the thrust block for a reasonable fee.  He offered to get them to quote the project.  The Authority felt it was critical to get the work done as quickly as possible and wanted to authorize the work provided the quote was reasonable. 
MOTION

Mr. Brown made a motion to authorize the repair work contingent on the quote being no more than $1,000.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR – Donna Pearson
Ms. Pearson reported that the CD was maturing in October and will need to be renewed.  It is currently at United Bank.  She has contacted both United Bank and First Bank of Pike for quotes for renewal.  United Bank quoted .05% for 12 months or .10% for over 12 months.  First Bank of Pike quoted at rate of .25% for 6 months, .45% for 12 months and .60 for 18 months.  Discussion was held regarding how long to invest the funds and which proposal to accept.
Ms. Pearson also said the current balance in the CD is $117,318.  Each year on the renewal date the Authority increases the amount of the CD because on a certain date the Authority is required by the USDA to have a certain amount in reserved funds.  It takes approximately $5,000 each time to reach the required reserves.  The Authority increases the amount of the CD on each maturity date to reach that goal and that needs to be approved by the Board.

MOTION

Mr. Whitley made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brown, to accept the proposal by the First Bank of Pike for the CD and invest for 12 months.  The motion passed with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MOTION
Mr. Whitley made a motion to add an appropriate amount to the CD to reach the reserves required by the USDA by the date certain.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

Ms. Pearson said the current customer base is 164 which is an increase of 4 new customers. 

Robyn Underwood has provided a draft copy of the audit and will be delivering one to the Pike County Commission in the next couple of days.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Mr. Brown expressed appreciation to the Board members for the flowers and their concern during the recent loss of his wife.  He apologized for his absence but he had work responsibilities that had to be met and was not able to be present.
Mark Whitley said he is concerned because the Authority failed to give recognition in the news media to Mr. Lacey for his service to the Pike County Water and Sewerage Authority.  Discussion was held and the members felt the opportunity had been missed but felt it would be appropriate to have his picture framed and displayed in the Water Authority offices.  Ms. Pearson will take on the responsibility of getting a picture and having it framed.

Mr. Powers expressed appreciation to the Water Authority for accepting him as a member of the Board.  He enjoys serving.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
ADJOURN

Mr. Lynch made a motion, seconded by Mr. Whitley, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

___________________________ 

Tommy Burnsed – Chairman
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    Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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